
From: Armijo, Ernest M.
To: Wolfley, Jolene; Jim Strozier
Cc: Rodenbeck, Jay B.; Biazar, Shahab
Subject: RE: PR-2022-007623 Sidewalk Requirements
Date: Friday, December 2, 2022 9:04:32 AM

Jim,
I have not been able to find a document that states when PROWAG was adopted by the City, but the
use of PROWAG is cited in the DPM. There are several references to it in the DPM but most relevant
are 7-2(C)(5)(i) and 7-2(D)(1)(ii).
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From: Wolfley, Jolene <jwolfley@cabq.gov> 
Sent: Friday, December 2, 2022 7:36 AM
To: Jim Strozier <cp@consensusplanning.com>; Armijo, Ernest M. <earmijo@cabq.gov>
Cc: Rodenbeck, Jay B. <jrodenbeck@cabq.gov>; Biazar, Shahab <sbiazar@cabq.gov>
Subject: RE: PR-2022-007623 Sidewalk Requirements
 
Jim,
As an additional piece of information.  The legal department said that federal standards would
override the Master Plan standards.
 
Thanks,
Jolene
 

From: Jim Strozier <cp@consensusplanning.com> 
Sent: Thursday, December 1, 2022 4:51 PM
To: Armijo, Ernest M. <earmijo@cabq.gov>
Cc: Wolfley, Jolene <jwolfley@cabq.gov>; Rodenbeck, Jay B. <jrodenbeck@cabq.gov>; Biazar,
Shahab <sbiazar@cabq.gov>
Subject: RE: PR-2022-007623 Sidewalk Requirements
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[EXTERNAL] Forward to phishing@cabq.gov and delete if an email causes any concern.

Thank you, Ernest. I have forwarded this information to our client.
 
Can you tell me when the City adopted the PROWAG standards and how that was done (via
ordinance)?
 
Jim Strozier, FAICP
Consensus Planning, Inc.

302 8th Street NW
(505) 764-9801
 

From: Armijo, Ernest M. <earmijo@cabq.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, December 1, 2022 4:38 PM
To: Jim Strozier <cp@consensusplanning.com>
Cc: Wolfley, Jolene <jwolfley@cabq.gov>; Rodenbeck, Jay B. <jrodenbeck@cabq.gov>; Biazar,
Shahab <sbiazar@cabq.gov>
Subject: PR-2022-007623 Sidewalk Requirements
 
Jim,
I have been looking this over and it is my opinion that the City’s current sidewalk standards would
override the sidewalk requirements called out in the Master Plan. The Master Plan was approved 30
years ago and was done using the best practices of the time, but since then standards and ADA
requirements have changed. The City has adopted the Federal guidelines of PROWAG which has a
minimum 5’ sidewalks.
 
I was incorrect when I suggested they could ask for DRB determination since that process is for when
an applicant wants to let existing non-compliant sidewalk to remain and this is all proposed new
sidewalk. When new construction is proposed we should impose current standards.
 
As a compromise I would be willing to reduce the sidewalk requirement to the minimum allowed of
current standard which would be 5’.
 
If it is decided above me that the 4’ from the Master Plan can proceed as approved 30 years ago
then in-order to meet a minimum per ADA regulations then 5’ wide sections at no less than every
200’ to allow passing would need to be provided.
 
Please contact me with any questions on this.
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